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U.S. DEPARTMENT OF HOUSING AND URBAN DEVELOPMENT

WASHINGTON, DC  20410-3000
OFFICE OF ADMINISTRATION


February 22, 2006

MEMORANDUM FOR:
Carolyn Federoff, President, AFGE National Council of HUD 

   Locals 222

FROM:  


Priscilla A. Lewis, Chief, Labor Relations Branch, ARHLL

SUBJECT:


Merit Systems Protection Board Surveys 2006


In accordance with Article 3, Section 3.08, of the HUD/AFGE Agreement, this memorandum serves as notice to the Union that the Merit Systems Protection Board (MSPB) plans to conduct three small Government-wide surveys in early 2006 to learn about the views and experiences of Federal Employees and supervisors regarding recruitment.  They will consist of a survey of hiring authorities; a survey of entry-level employees; and a survey of mid- to high-level employees.  Employees in the following series and grades have been pre- selected by the Board to participate in this exercise:


GS-0201-12 

GS-0391-12


GS-0301-12 

GS-0501-14


GS-0301-13 

GS-1101-13


GS-0301-15 

GS-1101-15


GS-0318-08 

GS-2201-15

AFGE has been informed of these surveys at the National level (see attached letter to John Gage).  Employee participation in completing the survey is voluntary and responses are confidential and survey results will be made available upon request from the Union.  

If you have any questions concerning this matter, please contact Joann Robinson on (202) 708-3373.

Attachment
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